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Year 5 Spring Term Newsletter
Welcome back!

First of all, welcome back! We hope you have had a great break and we wish you a Happy New Year! We are very lucky to be welcoming Mrs Cogger to the team and she will be working with Willow Class on a Tuesday afternoon and Wednesday morning. She will also be working with Lime on a Tuesday and Friday. We will also be swimming, every Wednesday at The Arena so children will need to make sure they have their costumes in school.
LEARNING:
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Literacy - In Literacy, ‘Varjak Paw will be our focus text this term. We will be using the 

book during guided reading which will take place three times a week. We will also be 

using the book to support our writing genre – ‘It’s a mystery’ where we will be studying

a range of mystery and suspense texts to write our own. In the second part of the Spring
Term we will be moving onto the topic: USA where our writing focus will change to 

Information texts.

Spellings – Every two weeks we will be learning some new spellings. This terms focus will
be creating nouns by adding suffixes onto the end of words
Numeracy – Children will be working towards the following objectives this term:
· Negative numbers
· Developing fluency with multiplication and division

· Comparing and ordering fractions

· Using inverse relationships
Where possible the learning will be linked with the topic of ’It’s a Mystery’’ for the first half term before moving onto USA in the second half term.
CLASS COVER: 

Willow Class: Miss Williamson will be teaching French and mental maths every other Monday morning and Mrs Wotton will be teaching RE and music in the afternoons.

Lime Class: Miss Williamson will be teaching French and mental maths every other Monday afternoon and Mrs Wotton will be teaching RE and music in the mornings.

DATES FOR THE DIARY

· Tuesday 5th March and Thursday 7th March: Parents Evening

· Thursday 7th March: Willow Class Assembly
· Friday 8th March: Trip to Paultons Park

· Thursday 14th March: Lime Class Assembly
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Please could you encourage, and ensure, your child is reading on a daily basis, either independently or to an adult. 
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P.E and KIT
Tuesdays: Indoors
Wednesday: Swimming

Please can you ensure that the appropriate P.E kit (T-shirt, navy shorts, trainers/plimsolls) is in school throughout the week. Children may also wish to have a pair of tracksuit bottoms in their kit for P.E outside.  The children will be required to remove all jewellery and tie back long hair for P.E lessons. Please ensure that EVERY piece of P.E kit including trainers is NAMED!

Outside Play

Please ensure that children have their coats and suitable outdoor footwear at school throughout the week. This enables children to play outdoors and have more space available to them in all weather conditions. Please could you ensure that all items of school uniform, coats, shoes and P.E kit are named? Therefore, if they are misplaced they can easily be returned to the rightful owner!
Outside Lesson Learning: 
This year children are expected to complete a task outside of the classroom each week. These tasks will be directly linked to the learning that has taken place in the classroom so the children will have a good understanding of what they are being asked to complete. The expectation is that these tasks will be given on a Friday and completed by the following Friday unless otherwise stated.  
Thank you for your continued support,
Mr Starr
Mrs Olliver
